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                              Thank You for Helping – Every Little Counts -  Legs4Africa | Charity - Getting Africa walking again 
 

Thank you to everyone who has bought produce from Ferndale’s stall, you have raised £238 this year. 

Issue: 
November 2022 Arnesby Newsletter 

Latest news & bulletin updates 

Arnesbynewsletter
@gmail.com 

Important For Us All  

Neighbours By Chance, Friends by Choice 

Jagger Swan – We Welcome You -     We have another new baby!!! (I like these announcements) … 
Matt and Elly (The Willows, Oak Lane) welcomed into their family, on Sunday 8th October, Jagger 
Jacques Swan, who weighed 7lbs 6oz’s.  Congratulations! 

Village Hall AGM: Tuesday 29th @ 7.30pm                          See the village notice boards for the agenda 
 

As you may know, I am standing down as Chairman of the Arnesby Village Hall Charitable Trust, after more than 40 
years of service.   We have one nomination for a replacement, if anyone wishes to stand for the position, apply to me, 
in writing, with the support of 2 current Trustees.     In the event of more than one nomination, we will have a secret 
ballot of the Trustees at the AGM                                                                                                         Brian Spriggs (Chairman) 
 

Harvest Collection – St. Peter’s Church – 

An amazing 30.7kg of products were donated this year, and a heartfelt Thank 

you from Martin Price from Shearsby and to all those that donated. 
 
 

What’s New? 

It’s Such a Waste 

Quiz Night – 29th October –  
 

Thank you to everyone who joined in this very successful evening, which raised 
£448 for St. Peter’s Church funds.  A special thank you to Andy & Carol for running 
the quizzes and to Ann, Julia and Sheila & all who helped with the raffle. 

For more info: Your bin collection dates | Harborough District Council (fccenvironment.co.uk) 
Note - Please ensure wheeled bins are presented before 7am 

  

  

Wildflower Verge – Opposite St Peters Church – Your Opinion Please - 
 

We hoped to develop, long term, pockets of flora rich areas throughout the village. The aim still is that they become 
havens, rich in biodiversity for our local wildlife. These sites should become steppingstones for our pollinators and other 
wildlife along the emerging wildlife corridor throughout Leicestershire.    
 

With the site opposite the church, we feel we need to do something different to make this work. One option would take 
the support and involvement of the village. But we need to know if it's something you want to be involved in. 
 

1. Turn back to a grassed verge? 
2. Plant a more formal bed with some shrubs and fill it with flowering pollinator plants to add colour structure. 

It would be rich pickings for our wildlife.  
 

Option 2 would need work & volunteers help to prepare, plant, water weed and maintain this area. Once established it 
should start to look after itself but if we have another hot dry year like this year watering will be essential.  
 

Please vote and or volunteer by texting ‘Option1’ or ‘Option2’ to Zandra Byatt – 07825-182-459 
 
 

https://www.legs4africa.org/
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NEXT Issue / Deadline – Please email comments & suggestions to Arnesbynewsletter@gmail.com or pop a note 
through Trevean, Mill Hill Rd.  Thanks Phill –  

Next Issue – Friday 9th December.  Strict Copy Deadline – Tuesday 29th November 
This month has been a little short on content, I am hoping you may have a little something to share with the 
village for next month, please do drop me some news or updates or photos, this is your newsletter and your 

forum. 

Key Contacts – Please let me know any missing no’s 

You Are Warmly Invited To – One or all of the below: 

When What Where Contact / Comments

November - 

2-4pm Craft Club Village Hall
Gina Ward - Bring a project and work alongside like-

minded people, or just come for a chat – all welcome.

6pm Boot Camp Village Hall Shane Malone - 07469.993.970

7:30pm Film Night - "Mr. Jones" Village Hall
Welsh journalist risks his life to expose truth about 

famine in Ukraine in 1930s

9am Boot Camp Top Grn or Village Hall Shane Malone - 07469.993.970

Evening Safari Supper Everywhere! Lucy Carter - Tel- 0116.247.8535 / 07973.910.022

9:30am Boot Camp Top Grn or Village Hall Shane Malone - 07469.993.970

10:45am Rememberence Sunday Baptist Church All welcome. 

Mon 14th 9am Rhythm Time Leicester Village Hall
Fun, developmental music classis for babies & 

Toddlers Jen -  07951306920 -  jen.t@rhythmtime.org 
2-4pm Craft Club Village Hall Gina Ward - 0116.247.8888

6pm Boot Camp Top Grn or Village Hall Shane Malone - 07469.993.970

7:30pm Book Club
Cambridge House, Sth 

Close
Discussing “Pompeii” by Robert Harris

9am Boot Camp Top Grn or Village Hall Shane Malone - 07469.993.970

10am-12noon Swap Shop Village Hall

Bring any books, CDs, puzzles that you have finished 

and exchange them - Admission £1 with light 

refreshments

Sun 20th 9:30am Boot Camp Top Grn or Village Hall Shane Malone - 07469.993.970

Mon 21st 9am Rhythm Time Leicester Village Hall  Jen -  07951306920 -  jen.t@rhythmtime.org 

10:30-11:05am Library Van St Peters Road, top grn lutterworthlibrary@leics.gov.uk

7:30pm Film Night - "Marvellous" Village Hall
Amusing true story. Neil Baldwin, man with learning 

difficulty finds different jobs in life

2-4pm Craft Club Village Hall Gina Ward - 0116.247.8888

6pm Boot Camp Top Grn or Village Hall Shane Malone - 07469.993.970

Thurs 24th 10am-12 noon Churchyard Clearup (dry only) St Peter's Church Please pop down and help out, all welcome.

Mon 28th 9am Rhythm Time Leicester Village Hall  Jen -  07951306920 -  jen.t@rhythmtime.org 

Tues 29th 7:30pm Village Hall AGM Village Hall See notice boards for Agenda

December - 
Sun 4th 10:30am Benefice Communion St Peter's Church All welcome. 

Tues 6th 7:30pm Film Night - "Nomadland" Village Hall Nevada mine closure causes Fern to set off in her van

Thurs 8th 18:30pm W.I. Choir St. Peter's Church Carol Service

Sat 19th

Wed 23rd

Wed 16th

Wed 9th

Tue 22nd

Sat 12th

Sun 13th

Want This? Call These …

Baby & Toddler Classes Jen -  07951306920 -  jen.t@rhythmtime.org 

Boot Camp Shane Malone - 07469.993.970

Covid-19 Co-Ord Sue Cooper – 0116.247.9840

Cricket Club David Hogg – 07443.259.928
Fitness & Yoga Sessions Selina - 0781.392.7652

Grow Your Own Whatsapp Grp Alan Wilkins - 07436.013372
Local Playgroup Rups (Rupiner) 07709.811.668  - rupii24@hotmail.com

Loseby Charity Trust /Allotments Graham & Liz Middleton - arnesbyallotments@gmail.com - Liz - 0749.481.5475 / Graham - 07580.474.4500

Newsletter Philippa Hill - 07508.255.140 / arnesbynewsletter@gmail.com

Parish Council Chair - David Johnson / Clerk - Leich Maidment / website: www.arnesbyparishcouncil.org.uk

Rhythm Time Leicester Jen Taylor - Mobile: 07974232964 / Email: jen.t@rhythmtime.org / Web: www.rhythmtime.net/leicester

St Peters Church Sue & Brian Spriggs - 0116.247.8559 (Church Warden - Brian Spriggs)

The Chapel 0116.247.8392

Village Facebook Paul Williams - Ferndale House, Mill Hill Road

Village Hall Booking Sue & Brian Spriggs - 0116.247.8559

Village Website Village Website - Arnesby, Leicestershire (village-web.co.uk)

Village WhatsApp Zandra Byatt - 07825.182.459

W.I. Gina Ward - 0116.247.8888 / Anne Miksza - 0116.247.8910

mailto:Arnesbynewsletter@gmail.com

